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“When it was evening the owner of the vineyard said to his foreman, 
‘Summon the laborers and give them their pay, beginning with the last and 
ending with the first.’ When those who had started about five o’clock came, 

each received the usual daily wage. So when the first came, they thought that 
they would receive more, but each of them also got the usual 

wage.” Matthew 20:8–10 
Is life always fair? It would seem not. We have all experienced situations in life 
when we felt as though we were cheated. Children are especially sensitive to 
this and will often complain to a parent when they feel as though they have 
been treated unjustly. From an earthly perspective, it is true that life is not 
always fair. But we ought not live by an earthly perspective. We are called to 
live according to the divine perspective. From that perspective, everything is 
fair in the end, and true justice is meted out to everyone. When we consider 
the question of whether or not life is fair, we should always begin with the Son 
of God. Jesus was certainly not treated fairly. In fact, it is hard to conclude that 
anyone who has ever lived received a more unjust treatment than Jesus, at 
least from an earthly perspective. He was perfect in every way. He treated 
everyone throughout His life with perfect virtue. He never lied, cheated, stole, 
etc. Yet we all know what happened to Him. He was falsely accused, 
dishonestly judged, brutally abused, and murdered on a cross. From an earthly 
perspective, it is clear that this was not fair. Jesus’ life, along with ours, must 
not be evaluated from the perspective of earthly justice. It’s not that treating 
others unjustly is permissible by the will of God. Each of us has a moral 
responsibility to act in justice as a minimum requirement. But we are also 
called to exceed earthly justice and live by the new standard of supernatural 
grace. From that perspective, Jesus’ suffering and death was not tragic; it was 
glorious. His Cross was not an instrument of injustice, it was His throne upon 
which He established His new Kingdom. Once grace enters the picture, all 
apparent injustice is turned upside down and must be looked at from a 
different perspective. The parable we read today presents to us the scenario in 
which God has chosen to bestow His grace and mercy in abundance to all who 
turn to Him. We can never earn the right to His mercy. Nothing we can do will 
ever give us the right to the gift of eternal salvation. Therefore, this parable 
especially challenges us to look at Heaven and the life of grace on earth from 
the perspective of “gift.” All is a gift from God. Whether we convert at the end 
of our lives, after living sinful lives, or whether we have spent our whole lives 
serving the will of God, all is a gift in the end, all is grace.  Only when we 
comprehend God’s goodness and infinite generosity will we be able to 
overcome our temptations toward jealousy and selfishness. Those who have 
dedicated their entire lives to the love of God, if it is a genuine love and service 
of God, will, as a result, take on the perspective of the mind and heart of God. 
Part of that perspective is the burning desire to generously bestow God’s 
infinite grace and mercy upon everyone who turns to Him. Even the most 
hardened sinner who has been the source of much hurt in life is a candidate for 
the fullness of God’s grace if they repent. This must be our desire. We must be 



like the landowner in this parable who rejoices when laborers show up in the 
last hour and then lavishes a full day’s wages upon them. Not only is this fair 
from the divine perspective, it must become our personal desire as we labor 
through life. Reflect, today, upon how deeply you desire to see those who have 
not yet given their lives to God to come to Him and receive the fullness of 
grace. Look at them within the context of this parable. Examine how you feel 
about those laborers who have not yet begun their service of God. Examine, 
also, your feelings toward those who seem undeserving of the fullness of God’s 
grace. If you find that you have jealousy, or judge others from the perspective 
of earthly justice, work to eliminate that perspective so that your heart’s 
deepest desire is to see God bestow the fullness of mercy upon everyone in 
this world when they turn to Him with a contrite heart. 
Most merciful Lord, You are generous beyond comprehension. You bestow 
mercy upon those who turn to You from their sin and seek to serve Your holy 
will. May I be among those who labor in Your vineyard, and may I also be 
among those who desire to see everyone accept the invitation to receive the 
fullness of Your grace. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 
 
 
 
 
Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

September 28, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm As part of the U.S. Bishop’s 
Eucharist Revival, Cedarbrake is offering a day retreat on “The Gift of the 
Holy Eucharist” at St. Thomas More in Austin. Fr. Harry Dean will share 
insights from some saints on the Eucharist and Brian Egan will speak about 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe  
 Julie Hemstreet   Stanley Marek  
 Lesa Kidd   Lori Kidd 

Gloria Guerra 

 

St. John’s Offering 

           September 17, 2023    

                                Regular Offering: $2,041   Building Fund: $35  



scripture passages that teach us about Our Lord who is truly present in the 
Holy Eucharist. The retreat, which includes mass and lunch, cost $45.  
 

October 7, 2023, 9:00 am – 2:30 pm - Contemplative prayer and 
meditation no longer hide behind the walls of cloistered monasteries. 
Thomas Merton and other spiritual contemporaries reopened the door of 
the contemplative path to all Christians. Learn more about contemplative 
prayer at this day retreat at Cedarbrake. The cost is $45. 

Announcements 
 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 
 

September 24, 2023 – Annual Picnic at St. Martin of Tours Catholic Church –  
A fried chicken and sausage dinner will all the trimmings will be served for $14 
each  starting at 11:00 am. See the flyers on the doors for more information. 
 

October 14, 2023 – Annual Parish Festival and OKTOBERFEST Picnic at St. 
Philip Catholic Mission in China Spring, TX –  Our parish is invited to attend the 
event; planning is underway now. Two of the most popular attractions are the 
Silent and Live Auctions.  The Auction Committee is solicitng donations of 
items, services, and gif certificates that they can offer for auction. Contact 
Cathy Dominguez at 254-640-1060 if you or your business would like to make a 
donation. 
 

October 28, 2023, 10:00 am - 6:00 pm - St. John's will hold its first Fall Festival! 
Activities will include silent auction, games, food booths, photo area, music and 
fun, fun, fun!  If you would like to be a part of planning this event, please see 
Faye Stewart. 
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located in the foyer of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
saintjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on 
Thursday to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 


